Septembor 28 ? 1944,

lir. m LIBO 5
Rockhurst College,

- Dear Lew:

Ernie Quigley turned your letter of September
16th over to me for reply in regard to a basketball game.

Last Saturday when we were playing in Kanses
City I stopped by the hall and found that December 12th,
is available. How would the 12th suit you in Kansas City?

We can arrange the game in Lewrence a little
later on, but I thought it might suit you %o play the open-
ing game in Xansas City as we have bheen successful in
drawing pretty good orowds, |

Very sincerely yours,

Direetor of Physiocal Education,
FCA :AH : Varsity Basketball Coeach.



